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Annual Meeting of the Rapaport-Klein Study Group
Austen Riggs Center, Stockbridge, Massachusetts, June 3-5, 2011
Response to commentaries by David Wolitzky, Morris Eagle and Jeremy Safran 
at the 2010 Rapaport-Klein Study Group Meeting
Irwin Hoffman
First of four files:
Introductory note
Hi everyone. I am looking forward, thanks to Doris Silverman's generous invitation, to the opportunity on Sunday June 5, 2011 (10:00-12:30) to respond to the critiques of my plenary address to the American Psychoanalytic Association in January 2007, later published in Journal of the American Psychoanalytic Association in 2009, by Jeremy Safran, Morris Eagle, and David Wolitzky that were presented last year. I am sorry that I couldn't be there. This year, Seth Warren and Gary Walls, whose views are in sympathy with my own, will be on a panel with me responding to those critiques and presenting an alternative perspective on the advancement of knowledge in our field.

I would like to encourage all of you to read or reread the essay that is at issue: "Doublethinking our way to scientific legitimacy: The desiccation of human experience." Journal of the American Psychoanalytic Association, 2009, 57: 1043-1069. It is still posted on this website. 

I have written interpolated comments on a coauthored critique by Eagle and Wolitzky closely related to their critical commentary last June at the Rapaport-Klein Study Group meeting. I am going to post their essay (with their permission), Part 1 and Part 2 separately, with all of my interpolated comments. My interpolated comments are set off in bold, in italics, in a larger font than the original text, and with yellow highlighting that regrettably does not seem to be picked up by many computers. But you should have the rest. It will all seem very long, but remember that you have the complete text along with my comments in large font so, perhaps, it's not as long as it seems. 

I've had some friendly correspondence with Morris despite our seemingly very strong differences. Sometimes the language of my commentary might have the sound of my continuing to write to Morris, even though I know that he and David are coauthors of this critique. 

Posting Jeremy Safran's critique and my response to it is more problematic because both are officially in process, effectively on the way to being "in press" with Psychoanalytic Dialogues, and the publisher has declined us permission to post on the Rapaport-Klein Study Group website. I will post just a couple of short excerpts from my reply: the concluding paragraph/section and one section entitled "Nonlinear Constructivist Learning." It's something I've written about recently in other places as well. 

I believe you will soon have some postings from Gary Walls and Seth Warren to help orient you to them and to their thinking.

I hope these postings on the website will offer some reasonable introduction to what is forthcoming on Sunday June 5. I look forward to seeing you all at the meetings and on Sunday in particular. Gary and Seth will also be there for all or part of the meeting and I look forward to introducing them to you. 

See you soon.

Best,

Irwin Hoffman 
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